

Dartford and WhiteOak Committee Meeting 10/1/18

Apologies; Heather and Craig

Attended; Lisa, Martin H, Paul F, Mark M, Danny P, Debbie and Melody.

Lisa welcome Mark to the committee.

Lake

Martin H, to speak to Martin N to get Tina's contact details.

Lake outline; testing to start in March-April, Martin and Collin to do takes a few weeks to come back. License is the next step usually April need to get ASAP £550 legal fee that may need to be paid.

Dates for open/close depend on water temperature, weather and numbers.

Open water members to remain £25 + £6 per session.

In order to generate money for license, a quiz night to be organised, Debbie to speak to John regarding the Ivy Leaf- non profit account – hopefully the end of February.

Open hours for lake, ask for Mon-Sat see what we can get, even if the lake does not open on all days offered.

More access would require more help in regards to help at the lake and kayakers.

Provisional times;

Monday 6-8pm

Friday 6:30-8:30pm-more flexible

Saturday's for big swim/swim run sessions/aquathon could be additionally added to Grand Prix.

Max hours of 3hours.

Man of Kent; planned for a date in June, dates to be confirmed in a later meeting.

Race

Race leaflets to be finalised by Paul – regarding sponsors for this year's race.

Maria is unable to attend this year to offer massage, approach Tanya/Michelle.

UK Cycles- Ask Dave to confirm

Race entries so far;

2018 Sprint 50 Standard 17

2017 Sprint 31 Standard 7

29 up from this time last year.

FC Medical are to do First Aid again this year

Martin N and Martin H to learn and to do this year with him

Lisa to speak to Lara to see if she will help with swim.

Paul F to speak to Paul Fisher for starting

Melody and Mick A to do run

John D and Paul Foreman to oversee the day

Andy/Roy transition

Race Familiarisation day Sunday 13th May

Possible leaflet drops:

Canterbury 10k

7oaks

Tonbridge

Medway Duathlon

End of April once renewals have happened marshal availability to be emailed.

Goody bags-Craig

Paul-Stuweb

Danny P-Race Admin

Danny P-Start Times

Refreshments Martin

Medals and trophies Dave

Race Numbers- Heather

Membership

Current member is 82 members, with 3 new members approached.

Recently lost two members

Social

7oak loop and Tonbridge Loop

1st April- 7oaks

8th April- Tonbridge

15th April- 7oaks if numbers

Farningham loops run is approx. 1.3miles

Olympic park- Martin H to look into

Velodrome and 10k/5k a Saturday which matches

10k/5k -4th Feb or 18th March

Confirmed Saturday 13th ride start 9:30 arrive 9:15 first of the monthly cycles organised by Craig/Rob.

Curry night?

Hastings Half Marathon weekend 18th March Debbie to find if people are interested, cycle down on Saturday and race if you wish on the Sunday, if not cycle back, support on the day or get train back.

Treasurers Report

Lower than last meeting not the time of the year where money is coming into the club.

Invoice for kit has been received- was not expecting Paul discussing this with kit company

Website

Danny showed the committee his work so far on the website- will send a sandbox for committee to look at and see what needs adding or changing.

Each page has footer with latests post links and login for members.

Main categories on the website is

Enter race

Club membership

Club

Training

Idea- to add social calendar when events happening.

Website is mobile and tablet friendly

Notes that was brought up across meeting:

Card reader-Paul F has

Next committee meeting is 14th February.